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August 2010

Quarterly FECs transitioning to academic semi-annual reporting
Quarterly schools/departments will transition to a six month reporting cycle starting with the spring 2010 academic term.  The transition will result in combining the spring/summer quarters (3/16 to 9/15) together and the fall/winter (9/16 to 3/15) quarters together.  Departments will receive the first six month Faculty Effort Certification (FEC) forms around October 15, 2010.  Additional details will be provided in September.
GCCRs Online!
MAA has assumed responsibility for oversight of the new online GCCR process. Starting in October, departments will begin receiving their GCCR reports online on a quarterly rather than monthly basis. 
GCCR coordinators will be assigned an ASTRA role called “GCCR Report Generator” based on PUC.  On a quarterly basis, the Report Generator(s) will receive an email notification from MAA that the new GCCR reports are ready to be printed.   The Report Generators will run the report and print it locally.
· NEW: The new report reflects all UW employees paid on sponsored budgets only and their grant and contract compensation with the exception of faculty who certify via the Faculty Effort Certification (FEC) report. As a result, you should see fewer budgets on your report. 
Getting prepared: 

· Make sure a  “Report Generator “ role  is set up for your department/PUC(s) in ASTRA
· Review current online report for accuracy

· Go to the new GCCR website for more information: http://f2.washington.edu/fm/maa/gccr
eFECS Online

The new online eFECS system is dynamic and data is refreshed nightly. Departments should review their “My Faculty” list online, in eFECS, to ensure that the most updated data is included on the Printed Form presented to the faculty for certification. 

Some things MAA looks for in review:

· Has there been a salary transfer that happened after the department originally reviewed the Online FEC and faculty certified the effort?

· Have faculty been added or deleted from the “My Faculty” list due to salary transfers?

· Are all salary transfers reflected on the “Printed” form that is sent to faculty for their review?

· Have there been any changes in a cost share pledge that would require the FEC to be reprinted?
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